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19th October, 2007 
Shri N.M. Majhi, 

Chief Vigilance Manager, 

Indian Oil Corporation Ltd.
Refineries Division

Gujarat Refinery, P.O. Jawaharnagar,

Distt. Vadodara, 

Gujarat – 391 320

The Delhi Medical Council examined a complaint of Shri N.M. Majhi, Chief Vigilance Manager, Indian Oil Corporation Ltd., seeking clarification on genuineness of a medical certificate issued by Dr. Anil Arora of Sahara Health Care Service, P-30, Rajinder Nagar Extension, New Delhi – 110060 to Ms. Madhusree Maji.


Dr. Anil Arora with address P-30, Rajinder Nagar Extension, New Delhi is not registered with Delhi Medical Council.  A notice was sent to Dr. Anil Arora at the address mentioned hereinabove but the same has returned with the noting from Postal Department “No such No. P-30, at Rajinder Nagar”.  The medical certificate (dated 29.7.2007) issued by Dr. Anil Arora in question is not in conformity with the prescribed format as per Indian Medical Council (Professional Conduct, Etiquette & Ethics) Regulation, 2007 for issuance of medical certificate and is also not valid as the same has not been issued by a doctor registered with Delhi Medical Council.


You are, therefore, requested to provide complete and correct address of Dr. Anil Arora to the office of Delhi Medical Council at the earliest so that necessary action can be initiated in this matter.  

(Dr. Girish Tyagi)

Secretary
